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A few items in this week's Scoop you may want to check out, including two items from Connecticut- one focused on efforts to improve retention, and another about a new state initiative to maintain coverage for infants that follows a recent report about coverage losses.  And last but not least, in case you need more evidence about the value of Medicaid, a new study has been published that makes it clearer than ever how important Medicaid is.
 

Focusing Outreach Efforts on Retention
 Community Health Center, Inc., which was awarded a two-year CHIPRA Outreach and Enrollment grant in 2009, has shifted some of its focus from finding and enrolling uninsured children in health coverage to keeping already-insured children enrolled. CHC is now making automated phone calls to the families of children at risk of losing coverage – generally about 1,700 children a month. Recent data indicate that thanks to this effort, 95 percent of CHC's child and teen patients who were up for renewal maintained their coverage. Go here to read more.

New Notices to Keep Infants from Losing Coverage

The Connecticut Department of Social Services (DSS) is revising and shortening the notices sent to families of infants covered by the HUSKY Medicaid program in an effort to keep thousands of children from mistakenly losing coverage after their first birthday. DSS is also trying to ensure that outreach workers are alerted when babies are at risk of losing coverage. These changes are in response to a report from Connecticut Voices for Children that found that thousands of one-year-olds are inadvertently removed from HUSKY because of the confusing way infants are categorized after turning one. Go here to read more about the new notices.
 
Medicaid Really Does Make a Difference

A new study by researchers from a variety of political stripes and backgrounds definitively concludes that Medicaid not only results in better health for those enrolled, but also saves dollars and improves well-being. This study is unique because it compares similar groups of people with and without Medicaid who were randomly selected to enroll from a waiting list in the state of Oregon. This study is an important new resource about the value of Medicaid at a time when it has become the main focus of budget cutters in Washington and in many state capitols. Check out a CCF blog about the new study here.
As always, please feel free to contact us—or your Network colleagues using the listserve. Go here to see previous issues of the Scoop. 

The Center for Children and Families (CCF) is an independent, nonpartisan policy center based at Georgetown University's Health Policy Institute whose mission is to expand and improve health coverage for America's children and families.
Read more at www.ccfgeorgetown.org and check out our blog at www.theccfblog.org
 

 
